
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

St Michael and All Angels CE VA 
School Newsletter 

Friday 31st March 
 

 

 
We have made it to the end of an action-packed term! Running alongside exciting opportunities in 
the curriculum, children have had opportunities to work with Marsden Primary school,  met our new 
vicar Andy Froud and taken part in cricket, football and golf at the Leisurebox in Brierfield.  Year 6 
even had their classroom raided by a Viking this week! 
 
 
Thank you for all your support and participation in events such as World Book Day, the book fair, 
our parent workshops, parents evenings and raising money for our Sports for Champions 
campaign. As always, we really appreciate your support! 
 
We say goodbye to Miss Pickles this term as we welcome back Mrs Lamb from her maternity 
leave.  We thank Miss Pickles for her time with Year 4 and wish her well in her career.  Mrs Lamb 
will return to teach year 4 and will resume her SENCO role.   
 

Facebook  
 

 
 

Please click here to follow like and share our facebook page with friends and family. Content will 
follow after Easter where you can keep up to date with all the exciting things happening around 
school. 

 
 
On behalf of the staff and governors at St Michaels, I wish you a very happy Easter! 
 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100090829448045


 

 

 

 

On Sunday 26th March, I attended a service for the 
licensing of Reverend David Hargreaves at Christ 
Church in Colne. The service was let by the Bishop 
of Blackburn. David will be working alongside Andy, 
serving the parishes of Foulridge, Laneshawbridge 
and Trawden.  David Hargreaves is also a governor 
here at St. Michael and All Angels and we are very 
used to him leading our Collective Worship 
Services and services in Church. 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Year 3 Thursday 30th March 2023 

Reverend Any Froud visited our class to talk about the services held in church during Easter week. 

He brought with him his vestments and explained the liturgical colours.  

 

 
 



 

 

Easter Church Service – Friday 31st March 
 
 
 

  
 

  
 

For more images click here 

https://saint-michael-and-all-angels-c-of-e-primary-school.secure-primarysite.net/our-church/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tri Golf - Thursday 23rd March 

 

   

   

 

 



 

Year 5 and Year 6 Girls Football – Monday 20th March 
 

 
 

 
 
Last Monday (20th March), a group of seven girls from Year 5 and Year 6 went to Fisher More High 
School for some games of football. They played in a group with Walverden and St Pauls Primary 
Schools. The girls, who are still learning the game and playing together, got better and better 
throughout the evening. Each game was an improvement with every player showing more 
confidence with the ball and support for their teammates. Despite not scoring a goal, the enthusiasm 
was fantastic and their attitude was a great attribute shown by all. Well done girls for all of your 
efforts! A big thank you too for all of the grown ups and siblings who came to support and cheer on 
the girls throughout the evening - your encouragement was brilliant - thank you! 

 



 

 

Year 5 Math’s Challenge - Friday 24th March 
 

 
 

Congratulations to Jess, Euan, Millie and Xander for representing St. Michaels in the Year 5 Maths 
challenge at Laneshawbridge last Friday. The children completed four extremely difficult timed 
maths challenges, facing competition from nine other schools. The children did very well and 
represented the school brilliantly- with superb manners too.  

 

 
Year 2 Math Challenge 

 

 
 

Good luck to the year 2 children who 
are attending the Math Challenge on 
Friday 21st April at Lord Street Primary 
School. They are in training preparing 
for the event! 
 

 



 

 

Year 6 Viking Visit - Wednesday 29th March 
 

Last term Year 6's History unit was based on Vikings. Hrothgaar spent the day in year 6 talking 
about being a warrior and showing his weapons, speaking about trading, the gods, life and death, 
gender roles, food and drink, health and hygiene, runes, games and much more!  

 

  
 

  
 

Please click here for more images 

https://www.saint-michael.lancsngfl.ac.uk/year-6-viking-visit-march-2023/


Year 2 Fire Service Visit – Tuesday 21st March 
 

 
 

 
 

More images please click here 

https://saint-michael-and-all-angels-c-of-e-primary-school.secure-primarysite.net/year-2-fire-service-visit/


 

 

Pentathlon at the Leisure Box – Thursday 30th March 
 

 
 
 

 

  
 

More images please click here 

https://www.saint-michael.lancsngfl.ac.uk/pentathlon-at-the-leisure-box-thursday-30th-march/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Pro Sport will be running at St Michael and All 

Angels 

 Tuesday 4th - Thursday 6th April 
 Tuesday 11th - Thursday 13th April 

Please click here to book 

https://bookings.prosportcoaching.co.uk/active-camps


 

 
 

Please click here for more information 

 

https://www.pendleleisuretrust.co.uk/fun-vibes-active-lives-easter-2023/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 
 

Please click here for latest diary dates and 
information. 

Please click here for the Church services. 

 

 

 
 

Mad science will be running their after 
school club again starting on Tuesday 18th 
April. The deadline for registration is Friday 

31st March. Please click here to book. 

https://www.saint-michael.lancsngfl.ac.uk/diary/grid/2022/10/
https://www.saint-michael.lancsngfl.ac.uk/our-church/
https://northengland.madscience.org/parents-register-a.aspx?action=search&org=41059&city=Colne#ctn-activitylist


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Breakfast/Afterschool Club 

Please could any requests for late cancellations/late bookings be directed to Mrs. Stuttard via the 
school office number 01282 861338 then select Option 3.   
If there is no answer, please leave a short message with your child’s name, class and date you want 
them to attend.  
 

 
Safeguarding Concerns 

 
The wellbeing of our children is of paramount importance to 
all staff. Should any person have a concern regarding a 
child’s wellbeing, please inform one of the school’s 
designated safeguarding team. 
 
DSL Lead Sara Richardson 
Deputy DSL Michelle Coffey 
DSL Amy Latham (Rebbecca Lamb) 
 
NSPCC Support 
 
Click on the link for information to support your child 
regarding mental health.  
 
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/research-
resources/leaflets/parent-leaflets  

 

 

 
SEND News 

 
Mrs. Lamb is the school’s SENCO. Ms Richardson is the Acting SENCO whilst Mrs. Lamb is on maternity 
leave.  
Information on PDA Patholof=gical Demand Avoidance 
https://www.autism.org.uk/advice-and-guidance/topics/diagnosis/pda 
 
SEND Local Offer 
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/ 

 

 

 
 

 
 

We have been busy holding 
information meetings this week 
with parents for the KS1 SATS, 

KS2 SATS and the Year 4 
Mulitplication Check 

https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/research-resources/leaflets/parent-leaflets
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/research-resources/leaflets/parent-leaflets
https://www.autism.org.uk/advice-and-guidance/topics/diagnosis/pda
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

“I am the light of the world. Whoever follows me will never walk in darkness but will have the 
light of life.” John 8:12 

 


